
Pok Oi Hospital Chan Kwok Wai Primary School 
Notice no. 53: Notice about class suspension on 12th November, 2019 

 
To whom it may concern, traffic is severely blocked and most of the MTR stations in 

Tseung Kwan O line are closed today due to the serious conflicts caused by social incidents. Our 
school and the surrounding areas are being affected by the tear gas. Considering the safety of 
students and teachers, our school has got the consent from both the IMC and the Education 
Bureau that class will be suspended for one day (12th November 2019, Tuesday). During the class 
suspension, school will keep open and parents can bring your children back if needed. Our school 
will arrange teaching staff to take care of students coming back to school. 

 
Our school cares about the health and safety of every single child and we encourage parents 

to spend time in accompanying your children. During the class suspension, students are reminded 
to stay at home to do revision. They are advised not to go onto the street nor to places with 
crowds or demonstration. 

 
In addition, parents please pay attention to the eClass and school website to get in touch 

with the most updated arrangement about any emergency. 
School Principal 

Ms Wai Suk Ching 
11th November, 2019 

 
Parent’s signature: ______________   Student’s name: ____________    Class:________ 


